
RESERVATIONS must be made to attend the 
luncheon. If you are not on the “ALWAYS” list 
of regular attendees, you MUST call or email 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT - Alan Boyd 

Alan 

How often have you complimented your dog on how smart he or she is? I 
know we have. Recently, there has been an increased interest in the intelli-
gence of animals. Articles in newspapers and magazines describe the be-
havior of pets; travelers talk about what they have seen while traveling in 
exotic places. Most of these references are anecdotal, including our own. I 
am sure we all have stories to tell about our own pets. 

A recent column by the editor of The Week magazine described the sad 
look on his dog’s face after a misunderstanding. In the column, he refers to a new publication entitled Are We Smart Enough to Know How Smart Animals Are? by Frans De Waal, a 
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Rich Vedder 

3 WAYS TO KEEP UP WITH THE EMERITI! 

We get calls or emails from our members who want to know 
“What’s going on at the Emeriti luncheons?” “Have I missed 
a special program?” “Do you have my correct information?” 
Our answers to any of these questions are easy: 

1) Check the Emeriti website at www.ohio.edu/emeriti  for 
monthly Newsletters, members data, and other facts 
about the Emeriti. 

2) Join the Ohio University Emeriti LISTSERV where we 
send notices and special announcements by way of an 



Anita James, Editor 
P.O. Box 157 
Athens, OH 45701 
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